
The Village Idiot
Newsletter of the Barony of Windhaven

April AS LVII

Next Meetings:

● April 16th, 2023 - 6pm on Zoom
● May 21st, 2023 - 6pm on Zoom

March’s Meeting Minutes:

Seneschal’s Report: Hrodi reports that there are
many baronial positions available including
Seneschal. If interested or know of someone that
would be a good fit, please let him know.

Chatelaine Report: Lady Audrey reports that
there have been a couple of new people interested
in joining. Also see new business to find out who
the new Chatelaine will be.

Exchequer Report: Hilde Steward reports that
they are still trying to get Kingdom Exchequer on
as bank signatory, but they are waiting on the bank
to follow through. Also, the funds are as follows:
General Fund:$6,531.61, Practice Fund: $212.61,
Bentbridge Fund: $721.79, and Event Fund:
$2111.76 for a Total: $9,577.77.

Chronicler’s Report: Lady Eyfríðr reports that the
VI was written and sent for publication.
Furthermore, the deadlines for submissions and
publications of the VI will be changing. In order to
send out the VI sooner and help prevent running
into issues with late publications, any submissions
for the VI must be sent to the Chronicler within 6
days of the Business meeting. Then Lady Eyfríðr
will finish the VI and send out for publication on the
7th day after the business meeting.

MoAS: Lord Helgulfr reports that workdays are on
hold while they have no electricity. If there is an
interest for a particular project night, please email
him in order to set something up. Also, please
email any descriptions or photos of the interesting
projects we are currently working on in the barony.

Herald’s Report: Baroness Marketa reports that
the change of officer paperwork was filed. Also,
after talking with some interested people, check
the new business section to see our new Herald.

Knight’s Marshal’s Report: Lord Aeden was not
present for the meeting. Nothing to report.

Rapier Marshal’s Report: Vacant. Please talk
to Hrodi if interested!

Archery Captain: Practices unavailable until
spring

Web Minister’s Report: Lord Luca was not
present but sent on the report that the contact link
on the website may not have been working.
Someone new mentioned that she was trying to
reach out but was unable to via the website. He is
looking into it.

Social Media Deputy’s Report: THL Birna
reports that event pages were made for the April
Bardic and Dance nights. If emailed with enough
time, announcements can be emailed to Birna in
order to be put on the facebook page. When events
are edited on facebook, it requires a category to be
attached to the event. So that is why there is
sometimes an unusual category attached to events.
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Baron and Baroness:
Greetings unto the Hall,

Our first major event of the year is in the
books - thank you to the event staff and
everyone who pitched in throughout the
day to ensure its success. Everyone We
spoke to had a great time and both lunch &
classes were well received.
Congratulations in particular to Our
autocrat Eyja on her Cygnus!

Best wishes to all those heading to Gulf
wars in a few days. Fight well, die
gloriously, and safe travels back home with
many stories of your adventures.

Reminder that we have several officer
positions open for voting this business
meeting, so please join us. If you have ever
considered becoming an officer, we want to
encourage you to step forward or to contact
Us with any questions you might have.

Please also send in your award
recommendations, whether for baronial or
kingdom awards (we are happy to add the
weight of Our voices to kingdom
recommendations too).

Regards,

M+H

Old Business:

● Fighter School: Fighter School Autocrat
reports that the event was a success. There
were 110 attendees with a total profit of
$700. She will start drafting another
proposal for fighter school for next year.

● Brown County Library Ren Faire - After
discussing it with the SCA board, it was
informed that there cannot be Equestrian at
the event.

New Business:

● Election for Exchequer - Hilde
(previously pro term) was voted in.

● Election for Herald - Lady Nuala (Lisa
Maines) was voted in.

● Election for Chatelaine - Honorable Lord
Eysteinn Meinfretr (Liz Roberts) was voted
in.

● Election for Seneschal - No one in
attendance was able to take the position at
this time so it will be postponed until the
next business meeting.

Help Wanted:
● Rapier marshal: Contact if interested
● Seneschal election in April
● MoAS election in June
● Knights Marshal election in July

Guild Reminders:

Rapier Practice- closed until we have a rapier
marshal
Fighter Practice- Closed until spring
Archery Practice- Closed until spring
Dance Practice- Masonic Lodge: 1st Monday
5pm-7pm
Bardic Circle- Masonic Lodge: 3rd Monday
5pm-7pm

➔ Note: For April - Dance and Bardic will
be switched. (Bardic will be on April
3rd. Dance on April 17th.)
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Barony of Windhaven Officers List:

Baron
Baron Hamish of Nisbet (James Nesbitt)
baron@baronyofwindhaven.org

Baroness
Baroness Markéta Barfussin (Melissa Heenan)
baroness@baronyofwindhaven.org

Seneschal
Lord Hraði Bjarnylr (Reid Wooldridge)
seneschal@baronyofwindhaven.org

Exchequer
Lady Hilde Steward (Amber Vergauwen)
exchequer@baronyofwindhaven.org

Herald
Lady Nuala (Lisa Maines)
herald@baronyofwindhaven.org

Chronicler
Lady Eyfridor Matheusdottir (Erica Young)
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org

Minister of Arts & Sciences
Lord Helgulfr Arngeirsson (Bethany Hopkins)
moas@baronyofwindhaven.org

Chatelaine
Honorable Lord Eysteinn Meinfretr (Liz Roberts)
info@baronyofwindhaven.org

Web Minister
Lord Luca MacGregere (John Young)
webminister@baronyofwindhaven.org

Archery Captain
Lord Luca MacGregere (John Young)
archery@baronyofwindhaven.org

Knight’s Marshal
Lord Aeden of Clan Colquhoun (Jason Krueger)
marshal@baronyofwindhaven.org

Rapier Captain
(Vacant)
rapier@baronyofwindhaven.org

SCA/Northshield/Windhaven Facebook Links

SCA

Northshield
https://www.facebook.com/groups/kingdomofn
orthshield

Windhaven
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Windhaven

Army of Northshield
https://www.facebook.com/groups/656097414
404272/

Northshield Barter and Trade SCA
https://www.facebook.com/groups/469057956
444539/

If you have more links (Facebook or otherwise)
that you would like to see added to this list,
please email
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org
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Publisher’s Disclaimer This is the April 2023
edition of The Village Idiot, a publication of the
Barony of Windhaven of the Society for
Creative Anachronism-Wisconsin Inc. The
Village Idiot is available from Lady Eyfríðr at
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org. It is not a
corporate publication of SCA-WI, Inc. and does
not delineate SCA-WI, Inc. policies. Copyright
2023, Society for Creative
Anachronism-Wisconsin Inc. For information on
reprinting photographs, articles, or artwork
from this publication, please contact the
Chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the
original creator of the piece. Please respect the
legal rights of our contributors

Submissions:
This newsletter is published on the Barony of
Windhaven website 12 times a year. Any
articles for The Village Idiot are due six days
after the business meeting. All
contributions for publication are welcomed for
consideration of printing. The chronicler
reserves the right to edit submissions for
accuracy or length. Submissions should be

delivered in MS Word or txt format files
through email to
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org, as the
body of an email to the same address, or
through the mail.

Subscriptions:
Subscriptions are free and are distributed
electronically via the Windhaven Website. A
notice is posted on the Windhaven List when
each issue is available. If you cannot access
the website, or prefer a printed copy, contact
the chronicler via email at
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org

Reprint Policy:
Except where otherwise stated, please contact
the chronicler regarding “re-printability”
for specific articles.
Copyright 2023, Society for Creative

Anachronism
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